MINUTES

Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

January 5, 2019
Attendees: Russ Segner, Jack Hamilton, Mike Donnelly, Ed Ives, Bill Messecar, Robin Peel, Mike Slease, Anton Faulk, Al Lowe, Tom Barrett, David Yadock, Ed Liesse, Bob Rorabaugh
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 9:35am January 5, 2019 
It was moved, seconded and passed (MSP) to accept the minutes of last meeting. 
Officers’ Reports 
Superintendent: reported model railroad that displays have been placed at the entrance to the Pacific Science Center to promote the train Show January 19-21, 2019.  Russ plans to appoint a nominating committee for election of three 4D officer positions: Assistant Superintendent and two Director positions.
Russ will be hosting a meeting with a group of interested modelers to form an HOn3 modular group.

Assistant Superintendent: Al Lowe reported on the Spring meet to held in June 2019. He has contacted Tacoma Community College about meeting dates. The Le May campus in Spanaway is also being considered. Russ/Bill M hope to create a group of layouts open for visits the day after the spring meet.
Treasurer: Mike reported that monies have been received from MOHAI for the Thanksgiving train show. Mike also reported that he accepted a donation of N Scale model railroad equipment from a contact at the Washington State History Museum. We will need to determine how to dispose of the donation. He discussed a document he had created to define reimbursement policies for modular groups. It was MSP to table the document until the next BOD meeting when the modular groups will have a chance to comment on the document. The Treasurer and Mike Slease presented documents that set out policy for accepting donations by groups or individuals on behalf of 4D. The treasurer will work to create a final draft of a donation policy for action at the next BOD meeting. There was discussion of reimbursing the membership chair for travel in placing and collecting 4D membership materials at train events. It was MSP to reimburse Bob for his travel to/from the WSHM show in December. It was also MSP to move the travel reimbursement guidelines to Appendix C of the Executive Handbook.
Office Manager: Ed reported year end 4D membership at 495 and PNR membership at 1602. There are 22 MMRs in the 4D with a 23rd being approved this month.
HO Modular: The HO group attended the WSHM show with their largest layout yet. They will attend both the Pacific Science Center show in January and Monroe show in February.
4DNRAK: The same for NTRAK plus they also attended the MOHAI show over Thanksgiving 2018.
Hi-Railers: Attended the MOHAI show but not the WSHM show over Christmas. They will try and do both the PSC and Puyallup shows on MLK weekend then Portland the next weekend.
Bremerton: Tom Barrett reported they will be showing their modules at the Puyallup show as well as Monroe and other shows in their area.
Clinic Updates: Kevin K submitted a report in the Grab Iron for the Tacoma Clinic. The eastside clinic is averaging 15 to 20 in monthly attendance. Attendance is still low for the Burien clinic and Russ wants to find a location in the Renton area. North Seattle (Lisa) reported 13 people at the December clinic where Burr Stewart gave a presentation on his layout design.

Make/Take: Jack reported the next M/T clinic will be held at Tacoma University Center on February 16 where they will turn a box car into a yard office in both N and HO scale. Kurt and Jack will do a M/T clinic at the spring meet in June.
AP Update: A survey was conducted 18 months ago on who has a layout in the Puget Sound area. There are now 13 visits planned to layouts without a Golden Spike award.

MOHAI: The modular groups felt good about the MOHAI show. They would like to have additional space for their layouts. The little kids’ layout was very popular.
Membership: Bob reported that the phone calls to new members are going very well.

Pacific Science Center Show: David Yadock discussed the need for additional volunteers to help relieve single volunteers at various locations. Jack Hamilton will do a “blast” email to recruit more volunteers for the PSC show. This is David’s last year coordinating the show for the 4D and he has created a list of duties covering the entire year leading up to the PSC for the next coordinator.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:30am
Next meeting Saturday March 9 at TBD location at 11:00am.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Messecar MMR, Secretary

